ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

5 APRIL 2004

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present: Councillors Ullman, Slater, Broughton, Hincks, Howard, Jolley and Owen.

In Attendance: Councillors Merry and Sheehy

Officers:  Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, Charles Green, David Horsler, Emma Nolan and Sheila Murtagh – Salford Partnership Manager. 

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1.

Apologies for Absence.
	Councillors Miller and King. 
	
	

	2.

Action sheet of the Meeting held on 1 March 2004
	Item 6b – Policing: Better Safer Communities Together.

Following confirmation from Gordon Dickson, Salford Community Safety Partnership submitted comments to GMPA, who offered to co-ordinate a response on behalf of the 10 Crime Reduction Partnerships in Manchester. Councillor Ullman asked for a copy of the response to be circulated to Members of the scrutiny committee.

Action sheet noted.
	Karen Lucas in liason with Gordon Dickson.


	10 May 2004.



	3.

Salford Strategic Partnership.

Sheila Murtagh.


	Sheila provided Members with a presentation outlining the role Salford Strategic Partnership play in improving the quality of life for people living and working in Salford and how the partnership enables organisations to work strategically and join up activities covering a range of issues.

Councillor Merry added that Salford were involved in working in partnership long before Government expectations. The Community Committees are developing effective roles, part of which includes being the vehicle for involving local people.

The following points were noted:

· Members asked if the structure and flow of information as outlined in the flowchart worked?  Sheila felt the communication processes required further work, as well as developing the performance management framework.

· Members asked how the LSP actually inform local people i.e. who can attend, what is on the agenda?  This is undertaken by a variety of methods i.e. annual report, via representatives from Community Network Team and Community Committees, the LSP have also received funding for a communications post, which provides an opportunity to consider further suggestions of consulting with local people. Councillor Ullman highlighted the advertising Manchester City Council did to promote their annual conference.

Councillor Ullman explained that the role of Overview and Scrutiny included the scrutiny of other agencies as well as the authority, and asked about further reports to be presented to scrutiny, by Angie Robinson, Sheila Murtagh and Councillor Merry.

Agreed:

1. The LSP to provide further reports on a 6 monthly basis focusing on progress, achievements and performance management issues.

2. Authority representatives to provide Members with quarterly updates via email following LSP meetings.


	Sheila Murtagh, Angie Robinson and Councillor Merry.


	4 October 2004 - to be confirmed.

	4.

The Council as an Employer

David Horsler, Emma Nolan and Councillor Sheehy.
	Members received a report outlining the Councils approach to improving our image as an employer and initiatives to promote the work of the council.

General personnel issues are dealt with in the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee, this scrutiny committee remit is regarding employability and how large employers within the city support the Economic Development Strategy.

Councillor Sheehy highlighted the challenges facing the council in meeting BVPI’s, the need to recruit a diverse workforce, the age discrimination issues which will come into force in 2005 and the equality issues being addressed nationally. 

David Horsler provided a resume of the report presented today. The following points were noted:

· The authority will be gaining a six-month secondment from Job Centre Plus to support work base learning.

· Academic intelligence is not necessarily a skill required for all posts in the council, as some posts are customer focused. It was recognised that the council need to provide opportunities to employ local people and integrate a measure of education.

· Members raised concerns with regards to other local authorities being able to provide competitive salaries compared to Salford, which entice staff to move on. That our adverts are not ‘catchy‘ enough and we are fairly poor about selling the council. David explained that the council are at the early stages of improving our image, and the consortium mentioned in the report includes eight authorities that are pooling resources to resolve issues of recruitment.

· Modern apprenticeships need to be introduced and open to people beyond the age of 23 years.

· Consideration is being given to the council having a bank of staff rather than using agency staff.

Agreed:

A further report to be provided with the focus on employability, results from the initiatives outlined on the action plan, economic development and regeneration issues.
	David Horsler, and Emma Nolan
	Date to be agreed.

	5.

Regeneration Commission.

Councillor Slater and Karen Lucas.
	Joan Williams from The Broughton Trust and James Eagle from Merlyn Electronics have now joined the commission as members. Brian Robson from Manchester University is giving consideration to joining the commission; he will be attending the meeting on the 20 April 2004.

Steve Cropper from Keel University will be facilitating the focus groups; Steve has done some work for Salford Strategic Partnership thus has an awareness of local communities and regeneration in Salford.
	
	

	6.

 Forward Plan.
	Anti Social Behaviour Policy and Approval to adopt a new Economic Development Strategy for the City to be included on the work programme for presentation prior to Cabinet.
	Karen Lucas
	

	7. 

Work Programme.
	Census 2001.

Information is still outstanding for the travel to work and migration analysis, in the meantime Members asked for an interim update.
	Karen Lucas in liaison with John Reehill.
	Date to be agreed.


	8.

Any other business.
	CLES Annual Conference – Attended by Councillor Ullman, conference information is available to Members if interested.
	
	


Date of Next Meeting: 10 May 2004 at 2.30pm (briefing for Members at 2.00pm).

	Chairman
	Tony Ullman
	0161 792 7413

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Karen Lucas
	0161 793 3318
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